Minutes from Snake River Swimming House of Delegates Meeting 

October 17, 2009                  Twin Falls, ID

The meeting was called to order at 1:09 by General Chair John Apgar.  

Roll call was taken.  Clubs without athlete representation were IFY, MSL, OST, SV5B.  Clubs not in attendance were:  Lava Hot Springs, Eureka

In attendance: John Apgar, Danyale Simontacchi, Kyle Bodily, Maggie Wright, Linda Conger Ruthie Palmatier, Victoria Lock, Ron Allen, Darren Puetz, Dustin Perry, Mark Nelson, Lori Miller, Cindy Yarnell, Denise Thompson, Rick Krupa, Brent Boyle, Brian Gallagher, Dan Wilson, Janice Favillo, Peggy Hawkins, Casi Pahis, Patty Fisk, Matt Treydte, Dennis Burgett, Noella Biedenbach, Lisa Johnson, Beth Malina, Ayla Miller, Ricky Swearingen, Tori Yarnell, Shawn Howe, Jared Fisk, Erin Fuss, Gavriella Pora, Sydney Tracy, Andrew Day, Jessie Irick, Ashlyn Krupa, Kevin Miller, Wes Walton, TeArra Pahis, Matt Miller, Jessie Irick, Chaney Boyle, Taylor Clayton-Brooks.

Minutes from House of Delegates Meeting October 18, 2009, as well as minutes from HOD meetings on June 7, 2008 and November 22, 2008 were presented.  A motion to waive reading (posted on website and mailed to clubs) and accept was made and seconded.  Motion passed.   

Reports of Officers:

General Chair – John Apgar reported that SRS now has over 1,000 members.  It was noted at convention at least half of SRS teams had swimmers with senior sectional times.  John thanked Linda for coordinating and hosting a terrific coach’s clinic.  Noting it will help in the advancement of swimming throughout Snake River Swimming.  Baker City has requested to transfer to Inland Empire and a vote would be taken later in the meeting.
Admin Vice-Chair – Kyle deferred his report to the committee meeting reports.

Sr. Vice-Chair – No report.

Age Group Vice-Chair – Denise stated finalization of zone financials are in progress.  Athletes had a meeting.  Athlete representatives attended USA Swimming convention. 

Treasurer – Danyale reported the LSC was within budget.  All necessary reports have been filed.  An audit was done in February 2008.  

Secretary – All materials due to Snake River Swimming had been submitted. 

Coach Rep. – Linda noted ASCA is requesting for specific categories when a coach has been awarded “Coach of the Year.”  SRS will use “age group”.
Technical Planning Chair – Linda reported the committee met recommending a 4 session format instead of 3 day format for the Winter Championship Meet.  This will enable the addition of events, longer rest times between races, the option of more races in one day.  The time standards will stay the same as last year.  New swimsuit rules will be observed.
Sanctions – Lori reported twenty-two meets were sanctioned, up two from last year.  There is a new meet approval process.  Recommendation to store past sanction records for five years was agreed upon.  Boise Y is doing the LSC’s first ever virtual meet with other Y teams on a nation wide basis.  Boise Y has offered to pay SRS the travel fee portion of fees collected from swimmers participating in exchange for the acceptance of times achieved under the observed qualification as sanctioned times.  
Membership/Registration - Dina stated an increase of over two hundred swimmer registrations in SRS over the 2008 registrations.  A request for submission of a new form on every swimmer and to please get rid of old forms.  If a swimmer is registering as a Season Two swimmer please double-check that it is a 2010 form.  Dina distributed a printout to each team listing coaches and non-athletes stating of which certifications and registrations are due.  A reminder to first year coaches that education requirements must be met as well as passing the certification test before being able to submit 2010 registration.  Note that on the form a G stands for grandfathered, M stands for met, N stand for no and X is for under eighteen.  Dina won’t be mailing out the team registrations as they are on the website.  Please make sure to fill in the second page, who owns the team, tax identification number, how to find the club, and facilities information.  USA Swimming closed down the search feature of how to find a club on their website because clubs had not responded to filling out the information.  USA Swimming will consider re-adding the option if enough clubs submit how to find their club information.  Please use the correct club codes for meets to aide in the verification process.  Please use the swimmer identification numbers as well.  Dina thanked Linda Conger for the insurance information on the website found under the News section.  Dina highly recommended every team download, read and distribute.  (Handout)
Officials Chair – No report.
Disability Swimming Chair – Patty deferred to Linda Conger.  Linda reported SRS had one athlete attending national level meets.  That there are many opportunities for swimmers who have a measurable disability, are deaf, or blind.  The same criteria for making a team should be used for disabled and non-disabled swimmers when try-outs are held.  Lots of trial and error is used when training a disabled swimmer.  Linda stated not to hesitate to call her with any questions.

Equipment Chair – No report.

Records Chair – John Apgar read the report from Patty Stratton emailed to Maggie Wright.  SRS had three Scholastic All-Americans: Ethan Griffel, Matt Miller, and Doug McCan.  National Age Group Recognition recipients were Hannah Ross and True Sweetser.  Please notify Patty and not the webmaster if you see an error or she has missed something.  She has a database in Team Manager available for exporting if you want to include records at a meet.  Please submit results to her in a timely manner.  Do not send a cfile or SDIF file.  Patty will only accept a backup of your meet database.  High school and YMCA meet times must be at the championship level with certification from the meet referee.  Relay names must be included for submitting to SWIMS database.  (Handout)
Awards Chair – 68 academic awards were handed out at Summer Championships.

Safety Chair – No report.

Website/Publicity Chair – Linda stated she tries to get the info on the webpage within twenty-four hours of notification.  She is currently working with Team Unify to add an athlete section with a blog.  Dina thanked Linda again for doing a great job with it, a round of applause from all attendees. 

Athlete Rep – Ayla said the athletes are having a great year.  Their meeting went well with requests for more social gatherings.  She is hoping to get college swimming information on the webpage.  Erin requested the teams without an athlete rep at the meeting to go back to their swimmers and encourage a contact with her or Ayla.  The reps are hoping to grow the number of swimmers in SRS.

Committee Reports
Technical Committee – Chair Linda went over the recommendation for a four session Winter Championship format eliminating the prelim/final format for Saturday.  The reasoning behind was to psych swimmers into racing hard in the morning as well as evening, allowing more time for rest between events, adding events and relays, and a swimmer could maximize their days at the meet if not able to attend all three days.  Discussion from the athletes was mixed about losing the prelim/finals format.  Matt T. asked what the goal of the meet was, whether to just always swim fast or get a feel for the prelim/final format.  Matt asked about cancellations or having only six swimmers in the finals.  Brian mentioned the heats on some events are not full constituting all swimmers are in finals anyway.  The matter of rest was brought up again.  A motion was made to try the four session format at the Winter Championship Meet 2010 to be reassessed at the House of Delegates 2010 meeting.  Motion passed.
Meeting order was adjusted to allow athletes to leave and get ready for a high school meet.

Elections

General Chair – Linda Conger by white ballot

Admin Vice-Chair – Mark Nelson by white ballot

Sr Vice-Chair – Dustin Perry

Secretary – Lisa Johnson by white ballot

Athlete Meeting Report – Ayla reported they had a good time at convention.  The athletes would be working on a Snake River Swimming Logo contest for the timing system trailer.  

Officials Clinic Report – Danyale Simontacchi attended the USA Swimming official’s clinic in Texas.  There are new disqualification slips, but teams should use the old ones until gone.  Consensus was that teams could order and SRS would reimburse for their expense.  New ruling was trainees no longer have to register with USA Swimming prior to starting training for stroke and turn or admin certification.  

Committee Reports

Finance, Budget and Travel Committee – A motion was made to accept the budget as recommended by the committee.  Motion passed. 

Meet Scheduling Committee – Kyle presented the schedule.  Representatives from Magic Valley Marlins stated the pool will not be available for the July meet.  A motion was made to accept the meet schedule as recommended by the committee.  Motion passed. 
Zones Committee – Denise deferred the report to Coach Casi.  Casi stated the athletes had a good time and swam well.  Denise reported they were within the budget.  Cost to the athletes was about $1100 and is usually closer to $500-$700.

Unfinished Business

A motion was made to amend the wording in the Standing Rules in Article 1 Section three “2.  $15 for time trials, dual, and triangular meets” to read “2.  $15 for time achievement, dual, and triangular meets; a.  These meets will have no awards; b.  Fees collected are only to cover pool fees, travel fees, and timing system charges.  Motion passed.

A motion was made to amend the Standing Rule in Article XIII “B.  SRS budget reporting will be from September 1 – August 31 to coincide with the swimming season.” to read “A.  Snake River Swimming budget reporting will be from January 1 – December 31.”  Motion passed.
A motion was made to amend the Standing Rule in Article III Section 1 A 1.  to read “to fund and pay $250 of costs incurred by a Snake River Swimmer competing in Nationals, Junior Nationals, national level disability meets or national level open water competitions.”  Addition to the section with “5.  Leftovers funds will be returned to the general fund.”  Motion passed. 

A motion was made to amend Standing Rule in Article V Section 1 with the addition of “B.  The head Western Zone coach will be paid half the budgeted amount of coach salary allotment.  Assistant coaches will be paid 60% and 40% of the remainder.”  Motion passed.
New Business

Mark Nelson brought up the budget in that currently our budget ended August 31st and won’t start again until January 1, 2010.  A motion was made to approve the budget as recommended by committee but to amend to a 16 month budget to cover September 1, 2009 – December 31, 2010 with approval at a House of Delegates meeting to be held at the November meet in Boise.  The budget will then be a twelve month budget starting January 1, 2011.  Motion passed.

General Chair John mentioned the Baker Swim Team’s request to transfer LSC’s.  Inland Empire has already agreed to accept the team.  A motion was made to allow Baker Swim Team to transfer LSC affiliation to Inland Empire.”  Motion passed unanimously.

Linda Conger has DVD’s from convention with information on college swimming.  Please contact her if interested.

Next House of Delegates Annual Meeting will be October 16, 2010.

A motion was made to adjourn.  Motion passed.
Meeting adjourned 3:43 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Maggie Wright

SRS Secretary 

